The Norwegian conference for education and didactics in IT (UDIT) has for five years been a
track under the NIK and NOKOBIT conferences. UDIT is a conference about teaching
computer science. Most of the presenters at NIK and NOKOBIT are also teachers, and UDIT is
meant to facilitate discussion between the staff of all IT departments in Norway on the
teaching aspect of being a university professor. This is the first year that UDIT has its own
volume in the conference proceedings, which should be seen as evidence that UDIT is now
no longer a newcomer, but a well established part of NIKT.

UDIT 2020 received 23 full paper submissions, of which the program committee accepted
16. We were very happy about the number and quality of the contributions.

This year has seen a heavy impact of COVID-19 on all of society on a global scale. We
decided to use NIKT as an occasion for sharing experiences on this exceptional situation
among teaching faculty in IT education. Accordingly, in our Call for Papers we particularly
encouraged submissions addressing teaching under the Corona pandemic. The result is two
NIKT plenary conference sessions dedicated to COVID-related challenges and experiences, as
well as a plenary panel on the same topic.

We would like to thank all those who submitted a paper to UDIT2020. We would also like to
give our sincere thanks to the program committee members who did the essential job of
reviewing the submissions. Without authors and reviewers, no conference!

We are hoping and expecting you will enjoy this year’s online version of NIKT, hosted by the
University of South-Eastern Norway!

Chair:
Birgit R. Krogstie, NTNU

Co-chairs:

Yngve Lindsjgrn, University of Oslo

Hugo Nordseth, Nord University

Erlend T@ssebro, University of Stavanger



